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MINUTES: 
of Alderton’s Annual Parish Meeting held in Alderton Village Hall on Tuesday 24th April 2018 at 7.15pm.

	PRESENT:
	Parish Councillors:       
	Keith Page (Chairman), Dennis Rayton (Vice Chairman), Michael West, Pam Williams



	
	County Councillor:       
	Roger Wilson


	
	Borough Councillor:       
	Jim Mason 




IN ATTENDANCE:                                     37 parishioners

1. Apologies for absence – were received from Borough Councillors Janet Day and Ron Allen, Parish Councillor Roger Knapp, Marjolaine Turner, Becky Baker, Sylvia Smith and Green Fields Trust representatives.
2. Minutes of last year’s Annual Parish Meeting were signed and approved at the Parish Council meeting held in May 2017 and any matters arising were dealt with by them.

3. Latest Development News, Alderton Neighbourhood Development Plan and Playground Improvement Scheme.  No new developer planning applications had been received so far.
Parish Councillor Mike West gave an update on the current progress of the Neighbourhood Development Plan.   This had now progressed through the formal Regulation 16 consultation last year and Independent Examination in February 2018.  The Examiner had made suggestions regarding future review of the Plan, but otherwise there were no unexpected comments.   All documents were available to view on the Borough Council’s website.  Thanks were given to the authors of the Plan, Kirkwells Planning Consultants and all the supporters who had attended the Independent Examination Hearing.

The next step was for the Borough Council’s Executive Committee to approve that the Alderton NDP proceed to Referendum, to seek the endorsement of the community.  The Referendum could possibly take place in June and parishioners would be voting either Yes or No to the whole NDP.   If at least 50% of the referendum voters voted yes, then the Alderton Neighbourhood Plan would become a legal reference document.

The Parish Council was not allowed to influence voters but were currently considering the best approach to make the Plan available for parishioners, prior to the Referendum.

Parish Councillor Keith Page reported on the progress of the new play equipment at the Playing Field.  A pre-installation meeting would take place on 26th April with a provisional start date of w/c 7th May.  Additional works being undertaken by the Parish Council were: new main gate, installation of a noticeboard and a tidy up of the mound by the Copse. 

4. B4077 Road Safety Update.   The Parish Council were trying to get visible police enforcement on the B4077 as well as a Speed Indicator Device through match funding with Gloucestershire Highways.  This would be sited in various locations on the roads in and out of the village.   Highways were investigating the verge damage caused by Gigaclear.   They had also agreed to re-surface the path into the Church and formalise the passing place on Willow Bank Road.
5. Written reports from the following – as attached to these minutes:

	ACT
	Allotment Association
	Bellringers

	Borough Council
	Church
	County Council


	Football Team
	Gardening Club*
	Gardeners Arms*

	Handbell Ringers
	Lower Stanley Solar Farm
	Neighbourhood Development Plan Group

	Newsletter
	Parish Council
	PC Accounts

	Acorns - Playgroup
	Police
	School – Oak Hill

	Shop & Post Office
	Skittles Team
	Village Hall







* At the time of going to print, no report received

Matters arising from reports were:

· ACT were open to suggestions from any village organisations requiring assistance.

· New recruits were required by the Bellringers.

· The Parish Council had applied to Green Fields Trust for grant funding towards solar panels for the new Changing Facility.   The bid had been successful and thanks were given to the Trust for their support.

· The Garden Club gave a verbal report.  The first meeting had been held on 12th April and recorded 70 attendees.   To date there were 53 paid up members.   Thanks were given to those who had taken on responsibilities within the Club.   Membership was £10 for ten meetings plus £2.50 on the door.  The next meeting would be on 10th May.

· The Village Hall was holding its AGM on 24th May and new members were required, especially to help with maintenance.

6. Any other business - The following items were discussed and noted:

Telephone box at Frampton Cottages – this had been hit by a car in the snow and the Parish Council were currently checking the ownership responsibility.
Thanks were given to those who had contributed to the Food Bank in the Shop.  Donors were asked to support the shop by buying items from there and then donating them.

Thanks were given to Borough Councillor Roger Wilson, County Councillors Jim Mason, Janet Day and Ron Allen, the Alderton NDP Group, Parish Councillors and all attendees at the Parish Meeting.

The meeting closed at 9.00pm.


